
POLICY BOARD  
MEETING MINUTES 

 
June 29, 2022  3:30 P.M.  CITY OF IDAHO FALLS COUNCIL CHAMBERS 
 
 
POLICY BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT: 
 
In-Person:   
Lisa Burtenshaw – Idaho Falls Council Member     Jim Freeman – Idaho Falls Council Member           
Rebecca Casper – Idaho Falls Mayor           Karen Hiatt- ITD Engineering Manager 
Larry Gilmore – Ucon Council Member                    Jon Walker – Bonneville Co. Commissioner           
Jim Francis – Idaho Falls Council Member          Josh Wheeler – Ammon City Council Member 
 
MEMBERS ABSENT:  Dan Gubler – Iona Mayor 
 
ALSO PRESENT:  TAC Chairman – Micah Austin, TAC Vice Chairman – Chris Canfield, Idaho Falls 
City Engineer – Kent Fugal, Gift Transit Coordinator – Kade Marquez, BMPO Director – Darrell 
West, BMPO Office Assistant – Stephanie Gazdik, were also present in-person. 
 
CALL TO ORDER:  Jim Freeman called the meeting to order at 3:35 
 

CONSENT ITEMS 
 

MINUTES – Joint Policy Board/TAC Meeting May 11,2022   
Jim Francis made the motion to approve the minutes of the May 11, 2022 joint Policy 
Board/TAC meeting. The motion was seconded by Jon Walker. The vote was unanimous. 
 

 
ACTION ITEMS 

 
BMPO By-Laws 
Darrell West went over the changes that were made to the BMPO By-Laws.  All previous 
amendments were incorporated into the By-Laws, the titles of some entities were updated, and 
the approval date was changes to June 29, 2022.  Jon Walker made the motion to approve the 
updated version of the BMPO By-Laws.  Larry Gilmore seconded the motion. Jim Freeman called 
for a roll call vote: Burtenshaw, yes; Casper, yes; Francis, yes; Freeman, yes; Gilmore, yes; Haitt, 
yes; Walker, yes; Wheeler, yes. The motion passed unanimously. 
 
FY 2023 Draft TIP Projects 
Darrell West discussed the FY 2023 Draft TIP Projects.  The final FY 2023 TIP will be ready in 
September. Rebecca Casper made the motion to approve the FY 2023 Draft TIP Projects.  Lisa 
Burtenshaw seconded the motion.  The roll call vote was as follows: Burtenshaw, yes; Casper, 
yes; Francis, yes; Freeman, yes; Gilmore, yes; Haitt, yes; Walker, yes; Wheeler, yes. The motion 
passed unanimously. 



 

 

FY 2022 TIP Amendment # 2 
Darrell  West discussed Amendment #2. There were no comments from the Technical Advisory 
Committee on this amendment.  
 

 
 

Lisa Burtenshaw made the motion to approve the FY 2022 TIP Amendment #2.  Karen Haitt 
seconded the motion. The roll call vote was as follows: Burtenshaw, yes; Casper, yes; Francis, 
yes; Freeman, yes; Gilmore, yes; Haitt, yes; Walker, yes; Wheeler, yes. The motion to approve 
the FY 2022 TIP Amendment #2 passed unanimously. 

 
 

DISCUSSION ITEMS 
 

FY 2022 TIP Modification #7 
Darrell Discussed Modification #7 to the FY 2022 TIP. 
 

 
 
High Capacity Roadway Study RFI Status 
Darrell West gave TAC an update on the High Capacity Roadway Study RFI status. It was 
clarified that those on the agreed upon consultant list need to be the prime consultant on the 
HCRS. BMPO received no questions regarding the RFI application from the applicants.  Two of 
the five potential RFI applicants declined the invitation to submit and application.   
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

STBG-U Allocation Update 
Darrell West discussed the recommended changes from ITD on STBG Allocations.   
 

 
Safe Streets and Roads 4 All (SS4A) Grant 
Kent Fugal presented the requirements for the Safe Streets and Roads 4 All (SS4A) Grant. 
Applications for the Grant are due September 22, 2022. The Policy Board discussed the SS4A 
Grant.  
 

 
 
 
The meeting adjourned  
 
____________________________________ 
Stephanie Gazdik 
Recording Secretary  


